
 

 

Walk for Compton 2025 – Frequently Asked Questions 
 
What time can I arrive at Compton Hall? 

The grounds will be open for participants from 10am. Please enter via the main entrance on 
Compton Road West and the event village will be on the main lawn in front of the Hall. 
 
Can I register on the day? 

Yes, we welcome registrations on the day. Please head to the Admin Tent in the event village and 
our team will take your details. All participants must be registered. The cost for on the day 
registration is £20 per person, we can accept cash and card payments. 
 
Is the route suitable for everyone? 

There are some sections of the circular route which may not be suitable for wheelchairs and heavy 
pushchairs. You may wish to walk to the mid-point of the route which is along the railway walk at 
the back of Castlecroft Primary School and then return to Compton Hall. Marshals will be in place 
to assist where needed. 

We also advise that this route takes in the canal towpaths and children must be supervised at all 
times and dogs kept on leads. The towpaths are narrow and may be slippery underfoot. There are 
hazards such as boat moorings and overhanging trees. The general public, cyclists and dog walkers 
will also be on the pathways and you should give way to them where possible. 
 
How will we access the route? 

Compton Care staff and volunteer marshals will lead groups out of the main entrance and along 
Compton Road West. Marshals will be in place to assist with crossing the bottom of Finchfield Hill 
and directing you on to the railway walk. 
 
Can I have additional memory tags? 

Additional memory tags will be available on the day. These can be placed in our Garden of 
Reflection and staff will be on hand to help with this. Memory tags will remain in the Garden for 



two weeks following the event and will then be removed. You are welcome to visit daily between 
8am and 8pm. We cannot return any memory tags left in the Garden of Reflection.  
 
I have misplaced my registration pack. 

If you have misplaced your walker number, tags and cards, please email 
fundraising@comptoncare.org.uk and we will arrange replacements to be available for collection 
on the day. 
 
Can I bring sponsorship on the day? 

We welcome your cash sponsorship on the day. Please ensure this is in an envelope marked with 
your name and address so that we can identify it. These can be taken to the Admin Tent in the 
event village. 
 
What else is happening on the day? 

A warmup with JD Gyms will take place at approximately 10.45am before the walk begins. Our 
Nearly New Shop will be open and refreshments are provided by Crumbles, our onsite coffee shop. 
There will be a tombola, face painting and a ‘Custard Trail’ for children to take part in. There will 
be live music and of course, your playlist will be broadcast throughout the event.  
  
 
We look forward to welcoming you to Walk for Compton, if you have any further questions that 
have not been answered above please contact fundraising@comptoncare.org.uk. 
 
 
 


